

From Our President

Another fantastic summer has past and I am sure we have many stories to share. We had the club picnic, many thanks to the host Jon Holmberg and helpers; the air tour, Rich Alldredge and committee; and all the fly-ins around our beautiful region. I am looking forward to the meeting to see all the photos and hear about your flying fun. I hope your will be

able to attend Friday, September 9th @ 6pm. I know some of you received awards at the various air shows so bring your photos, stories, adventures and learning lessons and be prepared to enjoy the evening.

Also be thinking about running for office. The presidency and secretary positions are up for grabs. Don't be shy, email me and let me know that you are willing to have a lot of fun with your flying friends. ~Lissa Smith~



Steve and Lissa Smith's Stinsons and Mt Rainier

Member Flying Bio

Tom and Nancy Jenson:

We both had an interest in flying while attending college but didn't have the money to pursue it. One spring day about ten years later Tom had a ride in a friend's N3N. That very week he went down to BFI and signed up for lessons. Not wanting to be left out of the fun, Nancy signed up for ground school and ended up earning her private license the same day Tom passed his instrument check ride. From that time on, aviation has been a major influence is our lives. Building on Evergreen Sky Ranch has enabled us to live and fly with others who enjoy our passion. Between the two of us, we participate in over ten aviation organizations. Tom, in particular, has devoted a lot to WASAR and Nancy's main commitment has been to the 99s.

| Inside this issue: | | |
|---|---|--|
| Meetings/Events | 2 | |
| Special Speaker | 2 | |
| Member Bio / Meeting Photos | 3 | |
| Air Tour / Merchandise | 4 | |
| Meeting Minutes/Classified Ads/Tid Bits | 5 | |
| Club information | 6 | |

Meeting/Events

Meetings:

6PM Dinner @ 7pm \$20 each Bring your own drinks King Oscar Motel Pacific WA

September 9, 2011
Photo Show of Summer Flying

November 11, 2011

Veteran Celebration

Board Member Elections

Events:

Hood River Fly-In

5th Annual Hood River Fly-In September 10th, 2011

http://www.waaamuseum.org



Airplane Dog

Special Speaker

This month the special speakers will be YOU! Share your summer of flying with the club and bring photos on disk or thumb drive. Photos of the air tour will be shared also.



Book Exchange



Book Exchange

Bring an aviation book or two and take an aviation book or two



Member Bio continued

Tom and Nancy Jenson continued

Our first plane was a 1957 Tri-Pacer bought with partners Dave Gauthier and Dick Migas for \$7000. Our daughter and son-in-law departed for their honeymoon in that plane after a fun reception in our new hangar. In 1989 we bought our first tail dragger - a 1950 Pacer. Lots of fun flying in 11YB but when planning our first trip to Alaska we decided a larger and faster airplane was needed. May 1993 found us purchasing a 1956 C180 in Prince George, BC. We've put well over 2000 hours on it flying to Alaska three times, several trips to California, numerous camping trips to backcountry strips in Idaho, Oshkosh and a wonderful adventure to the Bahamas with the Alldredges and Lawrences. Recently everything came to a full circle with Tom buying a N3N project. Look for us to be joining the next air tour in his dream aircraft.

Flying has brought so much to our lives - wonderful friendships literally all around the world and locally with wonderful neighbors and friends through PSAAC - THANK YOU!

Nancy

Meeting Photos



Air Tour 2011

The following photos were taken by Maggie Craig, LibbyMT.com





Photos by Duane Williams, KLCB-KTNY Radio





Photos by Duane Williams, KLCB-KTNY Radio





PSAAC Logo Merchandise

Special Offer

| Item# | Description | Price |
|-------|--------------------------------|-------|
| 1 | White polo shirts | \$20 |
| 2 | Blue denim shirt | \$25 |
| 3 | Caps | \$16 |
| 4 | Patch | \$5 |
| 5 | 2009 airtour CD 1841 photos | \$10 |

Shirts/Hats/Patches

| ethod of Payment Check Pay at Meeting | Order total: ———————————————————————————————————— |
|---|---|
| Name Address | |
| Phone | |

PUGET SOUND ANTIQUE AIRPLANE CLUB



Lissa Smith E-mail: Aviatrix9751k@aol.com

Lyle Sindlinger Isindlinger@hotmail.com

Meeting Minutes

A record crowd of 74 aviation enthusiasts and friends affectionately known as PSAACers met at The King Oscar Motel on March 11. 2011 for a rally to chase away bad weather and have a meetin'. After Happy Hour, and a scramble for seats, a delicious dinner ala Branks Restaurant was rationed by Leone Tomlinson, Kim Poschwatta and Brenda Lawrence Nary a rib was left to throw to the coyotes, but everyone was filled to the brim and seemed happy...., I don't know...maybe it was the friendship and more drinks that was sure to please. President Lissa Smith eventually called the meeting to order over the roaring crowd (future events might require a whistle...donation please?) =)

Members enjoyed guest speaker Conrad Crane, an 18 year aviator and aircraft builder, who spoke of flying and his Sonex project. AAAHHH....the enthusiasm!!! Great job Conrad, and thanks for sharing.

Later, Rich Alldredge and Dave Lawrence gave a detailed synopsis of the 2011 Air Tour. Thanks to all, who have dedicated so much of their time to plan this event. It takes hours and hours to plan the air tour, so attendees, please make sure to THANK the committee members for a great job in planning (BUY THEM A BEER!!!!!) =) It looks like Air Tour 2011 will be a lot of fun! Please see PSAAC.org for details of the air tour.....

Other important items of business included the new look of the PSAAC.org website and our gratitude to Arthur Berkell.

Meeting adjourned when Lissa threw us out of the place.



Respectfully,
PSAAC Secretary,
Lynn Berkell, you know, the one who wears the name tag upside down!!

For Sale, Exchange, or Come and get it

This is a regular feature for you to post aircraft items you have for sale, exchange or FREE...just come and get it.

Please send information to Lissa at aviatrix9751k@aol.com

Tid-Bits of Information

Thanks for the raffle donations at the last meeting.

Elections will be held at the November meeting. If you would like to be the president or secretary for this fantastic club, please contact Lissa Smith.



Ever Feel Like
You're in the Wrong Place?

Keep informed at www.PSAAC.org

Club Information



We're on the WEB PSAAC .org

BY LAWS

of the

PUGET SOUND

ANTIQUE AIRPLANE CLUB

Article III

Membership

Section 1. There shall be three categories of membership in this organization:

- A. **Regular** membership open to all individuals who have expressed sincere dedication and demonstrated an active involvement in furtherance of the club's stated purpose.
- B. Associate membership available for the spouse or minor children of Regular members.
- C. **Honorary** membership which may be conferred from time to time by the Board of Director on such persons as having rendered outstanding service in supporting the purpose of the organization.

Board Members

President Lissa Smith
Newsletter editor
aviatrix9751k@aol.com

Vice President Dave Lawrence (253) 735-1612

Secretary Lynn Berkell Lynnair@earthlink.net

Treasurer Lyle Sindlinger Isindlinger@hotmail.com



Steve and Lissa Smith's Stison 108's

Web Master Arthur Berkell